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Abstract: This research aims to elucidate the concept 

of preserving life and its significance as one of the five 
essential objectives that must be protected and 
safeguarded. The study explores how Islamic jurists can 
employ and analyze fiqh (Islamic jurisprudence) principles 
to develop effective applications in the context of 
safeguarding life from the spread of infectious diseases 
and epidemics in general, and particularly during the Hajj, 
Umrah, and pilgrimage seasons, when large gatherings of 
people occur in specific places and at specific times. For 
this purpose, the following principles have been selected: 
The removal of harm: This principle contributes to 
preserving life by preventing harm and treating it if it 
occurs. It has given rise to subsidiary principles such as 
"harm should be repelled to the extent possible" and "harm 
should not be removed by an equivalent harm"; the 
removal of hardship, blocking the means to evil, the 
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ruler's authority is contingent on the public interest. 
These principles aim to protect life through the actions of 
rulers by enacting laws and issuing decisions that consider 
the interests of society and protect individuals from the 
spread of epidemics and diseases. Based on these 
selected principles, common applications to limit the spread 
of diseases and epidemics have been derived. These 
applications include: Emphasizing general and personal 
hygiene, The use of disinfectants and their role in 
preventing the transmission and spread of diseases, 
Preventive and periodic vaccinations, Social distancing and 
restrictions on movement within and outside cities and 
Quarantine, which aims to isolate the infected and separate 
them from healthy individuals. The research demonstrates 
how these applications, from a fiqh perspective, have been 
effective tools in limiting the spread of disease and 
epidemics. 

Keywords: Maqasid al-Shariah, Preservation of life, 
Epidemics, Fiqh Principles, Disease. 
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